WASPI warns Keir Starmer over pension compensation after local election setbacks
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The WASPI (Women Against State Pension Inequality) campaign group, established in 2015, has issued a warning to Prime Minister Sir Keir Starmer following a disappointing outcome for the Labour Party in recent local elections. The group continues to advocate for compensation due to the government's refusal to pay funds owed to women affected by changes to state pension ages.
A report from the Parliamentary Ombudsman last year outlined that women born between 1950 and 1955 faced significant hardships due to the accelerated equalisation of state pension ages, which raised the female retirement age from 60 to 65. Originally prescribed by the 1995 Pensions Act, the adjustment was intended to be gradually implemented over a decade starting in 2010. However, the 2011 Pensions Act hastened this process, leaving many women poorly informed about these changes and unprepared for their financial impacts.
WASPI estimates the transitional payments owed to these women at £2,950, as indicated in the Ombudsman’s report. The group has consistently argued that the government should provide these payments to mitigate the adverse effects resulting from the pension reforms.
Angela Madden, chair of WASPI, remarked on the local election results, stating, “The local election results make grim reading for both the Labour and Conservative parties and show the political cost of failing to deliver on your promises.” She further cautioned that if the government continues to ignore the calls for compensation, it could jeopardise their position in the upcoming General Election, potentially benefiting opposition parties such as Reform.
The pressure on the government is compounded by the broader implications of the recent electoral outcomes, with WASPI suggesting that the failure to address their concerns could lead to significant electoral consequences for the ruling parties. As the situation develops, the WASPI campaign group remains vocal in its demands for justice and financial recompense for those affected by the pension age changes.
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